                                                             Energy Recovery Group 

                                                               1570 Richland Road 

                                                              Yuba City, Ca. 95993 

  

Tele. 530 673 6301                                                                                                Cell 530 218 2469
Dear Chairman Nichols,

This letter is in regard to the development of the Low Carbon Fuel Standard.   We (Energy Recovery Group)
 are very supportive of the regulation as envisioned by Governor Schwarzenegger. When announced by the Governor the benefits of the proposed regulation was to increase by five-fold the amount of renewable fuels that are produced in the State.  

  

The features of the (CARB)proposed regulation will hamstring the  farmer and rancher landowners as the bureaucrats will dictate how and when crops will be planted and harvested together with the overall usage of the land.  Is it possible to have employees of the State of California dictate to land owners (in far away places such as Imperial County, Modoc County, Lassen County etc.) how to implement their agricultural practices and management of the land? 

Energy Recovery Group have been responsible for the planting of Sweet Sorghum in various areas of the State with the intent of extracting fibers and sugars from this crop that will produce Ethanol, Biomass and Strand Board.  The United Nations has determined that Ethanol from Sorghum is acceptable as an energy crop and according to their scientific data is responsible for a large reduction in CO2 emissions.  Our CARB would regulate crops such as this without knowledge or foresight of their actions.   We anticipate the benefits from Sweet Sorghum will help the agricultural counties that are drowning from unemployment percentages and new crops such as Sorghum may help overcome conditions facing these Agricultural areas.     

  

California agriculture will continue to play a key role in not only providing a sustainable food supply to the United States but to the world at large.  Reduction in acreages due to the new California Air Resources Board dictates may be responsible for food shortages that could be worldwide. California produces a measurable amount of Ethanol from corn and as such has reduced the emission levels and pollutants that are pervasive in the Valleys of California.  The ethanol producers have not been given credit for the production of milk that is a bi-product from their ethanol factories.  

  

Should CARB be successful in its proposals the values of agricultural property will plummet which in turn could reach into all real estate values in California.   The present day Stimulus Plan initiated by our Federal Government to rectify real estate values will amount to naught if and when a proposal such as this is accepted by agencies such as California Air Recourse Board  

We would ask the Board to weigh the overall effects the changes proposed by this regulation and the overall consequence it may have on all of California Real Estate.   

Sincerely,   

  

Philip Treanor 

Manager. 
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